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PROFIT GUIDANCE ON THE FINANCIAL PERFORMANCE FOR THE 

SIX MONTHS ENDED 30 JUNE 2025 

 
The Board of Directors of CDW Holding Limited (the “Company”, and together with its subsidiaries, the 
“Group”) wishes to provide a profit guidance based on a preliminary review of the unaudited 
consolidated financial results for the six months ended 30 June 2025 (“1H2025”). 
 
The Group anticipates reporting a consolidated operating loss for 1H2025, primarily due to continued 
weakness in end-user markets, resulting in subdued demand for LCD Backlight Units (“BLU”). This has 
resulted in total BLU shipments declining by approximately 15.8% compared to the same period in the 
previous year. 
 
In light of these external pressures, the Group has implemented a series of strategic initiatives aimed 
at mitigating the impact of these challenges. We have undertaken rigorous cost control measures and 
operational improvements during the period, resulting in a reduction of expenditures and an 
enhancement of profitability. Furthermore, the OEM business has demonstrated a rebound in 
performance, contributing positively to the Group’s overall financial results. These combined efforts 
helped to partially offset the impact of the downturn in the BLU segment. 
 
While the Group foresee reporting an operating loss for 1H2025, the loss is anticipated to be lower 
than that recorded in the corresponding period of the previous year. 
 
This outcome reflects the Group’s steadfast commitment to operational excellence and our resilience 
in navigating an evolving market landscape. We remain dedicated to driving efficiencies across our 
operations and are actively pursuing new opportunities for growth and innovation.  
 
Further details of the Group’s financial performance, including the Loss, will be disclosed when the 
Company finalises and announces its unaudited consolidated financial results for 1H2025, which will 
be announced on or before 14 August 2025.  
 
Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in 
the shares of the Company. If in doubt as to the action they should take, shareholders and investors 
should consult their stockbrokers, bankers, solicitors, accountants, tax advisers or other professional 
advisers. 
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